On November 6-8, 2017 I attended and presented at the  2017 CBRNe Convergence in Indianapolis Indiana on behalf of the Chicago Fire Department and the Chicago office of the Federal Bureau of Investigation. As the Coordinator of the Chicago Fire Department Special Operations/Hazardous Material Division, I presented on "Development of the Joint Hazardous assessment Team (JHAT) program blending hazmat and CBRNE to create a multi-skilled team". In specific I presented how the JHAT started, where the program is today and where I see the program going in the future.

As a speaker for the event, Falcon Communications Ltd. covered my attendance fee, food and lodging while attending the event. Travel expenses were covered by use of my city issued vehicle with the Fire Commissioners approval. 

My attendance at the Convergence along with my presentation, allowed me to showcase the Chicago JHAT program currently modeled throughout the country. After my presentation there was considerable interest in the JHAT programs coordination between local, state and federal partners that make up the JHAT group. Other jurisdiction were interested in the chemical detection capabilities we routinely deploy for special events.

I have to extend my thanks to the Fire Department and the City of Chicago for allowing me to present on their behalf. Let me know if you need further information. 
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